James Hoare
Architectural Designer

6 Meetinghouse Lane

West bath, ME 04530

mcjam@gwi.net
207-751-2734 cell #

August 13, 2012

City of Portland

Codes Enforcement Office

Re:
Application for additions and alterations to residence at 67 High Street, Portland , Maine, in a Historic District.

What is known as the Spencer Rogers House is a 2 story painted brick house with a low pitch single slope roof, set back from High Street in an inner courtyard where residents in  an adjacent building park their vehicles. There is an existing wood frame addition and porch at the rear of the building that is used as a mudroom/entry. There is an existing 2 car garage to the rear of the property.  Alexander D Fisher, of 67 High Street, Portland, Maine is the owner and applicant for Building Permit. A recent Boundary Retracement Survey was performed by Harty and Harty PLS, dated 6/26/2012, and is included in project documents.
The goals of this project are: to make alterations to the existing structure to suit client purposes which includes the addition of several new windows, and improve the waterproofing of the cladding, and bring the thermal  standards up to meet MUBEC criteria at minimum. Also, to make a new wood frame addition to the rear in place of the existing Mudroom/Entry but also extending the rear extent of the addition by 2’-1”, from 9’-11” to 12’-0” and capturing the original covered porch for volumetric space. This necessitates adding a new, uncovered entry porch, 6 feet deep at the rear. 28 sq ft of this porch would encroach into the 10 ft side yard setback but would be allowable per Sec. 14-425  “Projections in required yard areas”. The additional 2’-1” of the addition would be an encroachment of the 10 ft side yard setback But we believe it would be allowable per Sec 14-433 “ Lot of record and accessory structure setbacks for existing buildings”, which allows a reduction to 5 ft setback provided that the normal applicable yard requirements cannot be met. As there is an adjacent building within 5 feet of existing mudroom wall, and it is a blank 1 story brick wall with no fenestration, such requirements cannot be met. As the original building is less than 18 feet wide the value of the new addition to the rear can be seen in that it provides in a small area a new entry porch, a mudroom entry with storage, and room for an expanded kitchen and breakfast nook. The other, main entry is more than 50 feet away from the owner’s parking space.
The new addition wall that is parallel to the adjacent brick building is shown as a 1 hour fire rated wall. The building will have an approved  Home Fire Sprinkler System; plans are included in drawing set and calculation sheets are included in digital format.
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Plans include the development of a deck on the roof of the addition that would serve the master bedroom. A wrought iron spiral stair would lead to the roof at the rear of the brick structure where a rooftop deck approximately 17.5’ x 14’ would provide pleasant long views over the city to the harbor. A simple wrought iron railing system is included. The location of this residence in an inner courtyard in the particular area where it is provides that there are very limited views of the building from any public viewing locations.
New windows for the original structure are to be Andersen A-Series fiberglass windows. The grid profile would be ‘Full Divided Light’ with permanent interior and exterior grilles with internal spacer. Color and grille pattern are shown to be similar to nearby windows. As in many an old building there is an assortment of existing windows that have different grille patterns. These windows are still in good condition although their sashes and frames would get careful restoration. Catalog pages for windows and doors are included in digital file.
A Demolition Permit was obtained earlier and some interior partitions were removed and all existing lath and plaster, leaving the interior of the 2-wythe brick wall exposed. This allows us to waterproof the interior of the brick. A new 2 x 4 stud partition would be installed against the brick and filled with PSF spray foam insulation. Fire stopping at floor levels will be addressed. Full engineering designs for all these changes are part of the program documents.

Thank you for your attention to our project. We hope that we have made a careful attempt to be in compliance with the requirements.

Sincerely,

James Hoare

For Alexander Fisher

